Athletic Council Meeting September 17, 2008 – Agenda item 13.0

SECTION VI POST-SEASON REPORT

TRACK & FIELD 2008
Chairpersons: Paul Ksionzyk (B), Walt McLaughlin (G)
1. A preseason meeting with the committee was held on December 5, 2007 at East Aurora to discuss the venue for 2008, rules changes, qualifying standards, order of events, and state meet procedures.  Strider Field in Jamestown was selected as the 2008 site for the Section VI Track & Field Championships.  Hamburg was discussed as a site, but they were replacing their bleachers at their track and will be first consideration for 2009.  A North – South – Middle rotation for the Championship venue will be attempted.

2. The 2008 Section VI Track & Field Championships were held on June 6th and 7th at Strider Field in Jamestown.  Ben Drake (AD) and the Jamestown staff did an excellent job.  The venue was outstanding and the competition was great.  Gate receipts, t-shirt sales and program sales were above average.

3. The results of the Section Championships and the State Championships have previously been sent to the section office.

4. Loren Ratajczak has the financial report for Sectionals.

5. The 2008 State Track & Field Championships were held at the University of Buffalo, June 13th and 14th.  We had 114 athletes (54 girls & 60 boys) qualify for the State Meet.  The weather was very hot on Friday with an hour and a half lightning delay and Saturday was cool but perfect for competition. The athletes represented Section VI very well, including three Section VI records.  The Section VI Track & Field Committee and the many coaches & volunteers from the teams from Section VI did an outstanding job helping out and putting on a great State Championship.

6. Next year (2009) we will be traveling to Cicero-North Syracuse for the State Track & Field Championships on June 12th & 13th.  A Thursday afternoon (June 11th) leave is planned for approximately 115 athletes and 10 chaperones.

7. The State Committee meeting will be held in Albany at the State offices on Sunday September 9th at 10:00 a.m.  Paul will report the meeting to the Section VI Athletic Council at the September 19th meeting.

8. A tentative pre-season meeting for 2009 will be set up for a Wednesday the last week of November or the first week of December at East Aurora at 6:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted:  August 15, 2008

Walt McLaughlin – Girls Chairman

Paul Ksionzyk – Boys Chairman

